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SINO-I.COM LIMITED

(the "Company")

(incorporated in Hong Kong with limited liability)

Further postponement of result announcement

The preliminary announcement of the audited results of the Company and its subsidiaries for the year ended 31 March 2001 will be further postponed to 27 August 2001.

The delay in the publication of the audited financial statements and the dispatch of the annual report were not in compliance with the paragraph 8(1) and 11(1) of the Listing Agreement. In this regard, the Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited reserves the rights to take actions against the Company and/or its directors.

The shareholders and investors of the Company are advised to exercise extreme caution when dealing with the shares of the Company.



Reference was made to the announcement of the Company dated 30 July 2001 (the "Announcement") in respect of the postponement of the release of the audited results of the Company and its subsidiaries (the "Group") to 22 August 2001.

The directors of the Company wish to inform shareholders that due to the postponement of the board meeting of South Sea Holding Company Limited (formerly known, as Learning Concepts Holdings Limited) ("South Sea"), a subsidiary of the Company, to consider the audited annual results from 22 August 2001 to 27 August 2001 and the statutory requirement to consolidate the audited annual results of South Sea into the audited annual results of the Company, the board meeting of the Company to consider the audited annual results will therefore be postponed from 22 August 2001 to 27 August 2001 accordingly.

The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the "Stock Exchange") has indicated that the delay in the publication of the audited financial statements and the dispatch of the annual report were not in compliance with the paragraphs 8(1) and 11(1) of the Listing Agreement and has expressly reserved the rights to take actions against the Company and/or its directors in respect thereof.

All directors of the Company have confirmed that they have not dealt in any shares of the Company during the one month period immediately preceding 30 July 2001, being the date of the Announcement, and undertaken to the Stock Exchange that they will not deal in any shares of the Company from 30 July 2001, being the date of the Announcement, until the audited final results of the Company for the year ended 31 March 2001 are announced.

The shareholders and investors of the Company are advised to exercise extreme caution when dealing with the shares of the Company.

By Order of the Board

Lam Bing Kwan 

Director
Hong Kong, 21 August 2001
"Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the Hong Kong i-mail"
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